
The Meridian Free Library District – a 
gift for the Village from the Occident 
Club. 
 

1908 
 
The Interurban-Boise Valley Railway Company completed its first 
connection to Meridian in late June of 1908 – in time for a Grand Fourth 
of July celebration. 
 

 
 

 

 

 



1924 
 
The first meeting of the Occident Club was a luncheon held on June 19, 
1924.  Members of the Nampa Century Club were invited to “help us get 
started right.” 
 
Their meetings included book reports, studies of foreign cultures, 
musical numbers and their dreams of improving life in the village and 
the area surrounding Meridian.  One thing that would improve life in 
the village would be a library.   
 
A traveling library was opened in Meridian at the Songer Pharmacy on 
September 12, 1924.  The books were obtained from the State Traveling 
Library at Boise by the Occident Club of Meridian and the “latest and 
best books are included in each shipment.” 
 
The Occident Club sponsored Library Drives with Pie Socials, Card 
Parties and Dances.  They had refreshment booths at the State Fair 
selling hot meat sandwiches, homemade pies and ice cream.  They raised 
enough to start a small library collection.   
 

 

 

 

 



1925 
 
 
On March 25, 1925, they moved the books to the City Hall and in 1928; 
they were told that they needed to find a building to house the Library.   
 
 

1928 
 
The Interurban Stage ceased operations and the train station was for sale.  
 
 

1930 
 
After some price negotiation, the club purchased the Interurban Stage 
station for $1,205.00.  They took out a loan for $1,000.00 at 8% interest.  
Over the next few years, the club continued to raise funds with rummage 
sales, carnivals, dances and card parties to pay the mortgage and repairs 
on the building that they used for their club house and for the library.  
 

 

 



1950 
 

The Library was standardized in 1950 so that it became eligible for tax 

support.  The Meridian City Clerk reported that the Occident Club received a 

tax levy of 1 mil for the library in 1950.  When space proved inadequate, fund 

raising efforts brought enough money to add a 50 by 20 foot room on the east 

side of the depot and the library moved into this addition in 1951. 

 

   

1968 
 

In 1968 plans were made for further expansion of the Library.  Fund raising 

efforts were begun to reach the goal of 40% in local funds to match for 

$17,879 in federal funds from LSCA.  The building was expanded to 1800 

square feet. 

 

1974 
 

It became obvious to the members of the Club that they could not 
continue to operate the Library with volunteers and the 1 mil levy from 
the City.  Many people outside the City wanted to use the Library as 
well.  Petitions were circulated calling for the formation of the District.   
On August 27, 1974, the voters approved the establishment of the 
Meridian Free Library District.  Members of the Occident Club voted 
unanimously to provide the Meridian Free Library District use of the 
building for a fee of $1 per year.  At this time, there were two libraries 
operating in the same building – The Meridian Public Library and the 
Meridian Free Library District. 

 

1975 

 
One year later, on August 26, 1975, an election was held asking residents 
of the city to tax themselves for a library.  It passed and the two libraries 
merged and became the Meridian Free Library District.  The Occident 
Club deeded the property to the District. 

 
 
 
 
 



1986 
 

Using funds from an LSTA grant, the building was expanded in 1986.  The 

new building included a small kitchen area and a meeting space for the 

Occident Club.  They continued to hold their meetings there until the club 

disbanded in 1996. 

 

 
 

 

1995 Bond Election! 
 
By 1995, the population of the District had grown significantly and the 
Board of Trustees decided that it was time for a bigger building.  They 
researched population projections and worked with the Idaho State 
Library on space needs.  In order to build a new building the District 
would need to pass a Bond Election with a 2/3 majority vote. 
 

 
 



Once again, the ladies of community came together to help build a 
library.  Betsy Buckley and Pam Wood started a Friends of the Library 
group for the purpose of passing the bond. 
 

 
 
 
 
The Friends of the Library raised funds by holding a carnival to pay for 
advertising for the bond.  They printed flyers and posted them in local 
businesses.  They organized groups of people to go door-to-door handing 
out flyers and talking to people about the importance of the new Library. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



November 7, 1995 
 

Bond Passes! 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 



1996 
 

The property at 1326 W. Cherry Lane was chosen because it is exactly in the 

middle of the Library District.  The property wasn’t for sale, but the owner, 

Anna Koskella was willing to sell because it would become the Library.  There 

was a farm house, barn and pasture on the property when it was purchased.  

Anna donated an antique plow that now sits on the east side of the building. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The farmhouse was moved to another site to be enjoyed by another family.  

The boards from the barn were carefully removed and taken to several 

different homes to be reused in a new way.  Even though great efforts were 

taken to save the large trees on the site, only one remains.  It is near the 

antique plow on the east side of the building. 



 



 

 

Construction began in May of 1996 and took one year to complete. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Moving day!  The Library employed a professional moving company and 

many volunteers helped with the move.  It took two weeks. 

 

 
 

 
 



 

May 16, 1997 
Ribbon Cutting and Open House.  

 

 
 

 
 



Notice Terry Smith using his cell phone! 

 
 

 



 

2004 
 

In 2004, the Meridian Library District purchased a bookmobile.  The first 

official outing was the Annual Christmas parade.  Formal services began in 

January of 2005.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2006 
 

The building on Cherry Lane was becoming more crowded as were the streets 

of Meridian.  People living south of the Interstate found it difficult to get to 

the Library.  A branch was needed south of the Interstate.  Once again, the 

Board of Trustees decided to run a bond election. 

 

The Bond Election held in November failed to achieve the required 2/3 

majority vote. 

 

2007 
 

After waiting the required six months, the Board decided to try again. 

 

The Bond Election held in May also failed to achieve the required 2/3 majority 

vote.   

 

The Board of Trustees still held a vision of a Branch Library located south of 

the Interstate.  They purchased three and a half acres located at 1721 S. 

Spanish Sun Way for building a Branch Library in the future. 

 
 

 

 

 



 

2008 
 

The Board of Trustees began to search for a store front to rent south of the 

Interstate.  After a six-month search and a three-month renovation project, 

the new Silverstone Branch was ready to open!  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



March 30, 2009 
 

Meridian Library opens 

Silverstone Branch! 
 

 

The Silverstone Branch opened on March 30, 2009 with a Ribbon Cutting and 

Open House.  It is a full-service branch complete with programs for children 

and adults. 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

The next chapter of the 

Meridian Library History is 

starting NOW! 
 
 

This brief history of the Meridian Library District was prepared for Staff Development Day – 

September 28, 2012. 

 


